
	

January		2022	

		 		 	
	

“Next	Meeting”	
Tuesday,	January	11th		

Bros.	Breakfast,	Lunch	&	Dinner	
4335	N.	Rancho	Dr.	

•	dinner	at	6:00	pm	•	meeting	at	7:00	pm	•	
	

“T”	Driver	Breakfasts		
	

January	1st		–	Vickie’s	
Meet	at	Vickie’s	at	8:00am	

Cruise	the	Strip	
Return	to	Vickie’s	for	Breakfast	

	
January	8th		–		Hoover	Dam	Lodge	

18000	Highway	93	
Tour	Will	Leave	From	Skyline	Casino	

Around	8:00	am	
Or	meet	us	at	the	Lodge	at	8:30	am	

	
January	15th		–	NLV	Airport	
Sunshine	&	Tailwinds	Café	

	
January	22nd	–	Peg’s	Glorious	Ham	&	Eggs	

8465	W	Sahara	
	

January	29th	–	Arizona	Charlie’s	
4575	Boulder	Highway	

	
	
	

OUR	GOALS	ARE:	
									•	To	Promote	The	Model	T	Ford	
										•	To	Promote	the	Preservation	and	
													restoration	of	This	National	Treasure	
										•	To	Provide	Information	and	Assistance	
													to	All	Interested	People	
	

	
southernnevadamodeltclub.org	

southernnevadamodelt@gmail.com	
	

	

	

Check	Out	The	
New	Social	Media	Platforms	

	

			 				 	

	
	“T”	DRIVER	Future	Plans	

	
March	12th	
Spring	Picnic	

Cornerstone	Park	–	Henderson	
Combination	Model	T’s	&	Model	A’s	

	
April	9th	

Clark	County	Fair	at	Logandale	
	

	

OTHER	CAR	RELATED	EVENTS		
	

January	15th–16th	
Mesquite	Motor	Mania	

	
February	12th		

Red	Car	Show	(Goldstrom’s)	
	

March	26th	
Fallen	Heroes	Car	Show		(Boulder	City)	

	
April	22nd	–	24th	*		

Antique	Farm	Equipment	Show	
&	

West	Coast	Premiere	Brass	Era/	Pre-War	Event	
Swap-O-Rama	

Tulare,	California	Agri-Center	
*	Proposed	date,	don’t	make	hotel	

reservations	just	yet!	
	

April	29th	–	May	1st	
33rd	Annual	Fun	Run	

Seligman	–	Kingman	–	Oatman	
	

	
	
	

Webmaster	–	Ron	
702-460-4474	
glocksterlv@aol.com		

	
	

Newsletter	–	Terry	
702-373-2321	

terrysago@yahoo.com	
	
	

Happy New Year ! 



	

Southern	Nevada	Model	T	Club	
Minutes	of	the	November	9,	2021	meeting	

Meeting	called	to	order	at	7:07	by	Tom,	President	
	

OFFICERS	ROLL	 	 PRESIDENT-TOM	 	 	 VICE	PRESIDENT-IZZY	
	 	 	 SEC/TREAS-CHERYL	 	 	 MEMBERSHIP-MARGIE		
	 	 	 TOUR	MASTER-JOHN	 	 	 TOUR	MASTER	DEDE-(absent)	
	 	 	 JR	AMBASDR-CARSON	 	 	 NEWS/HIST-TERRY	
	 	 	 WEBMASTER-RON	 	 	 DRAWINGS-DIRICK	
PRESIDENT	REPORT-Tom	reported	that	there	was	a	HDMI	plug	in	for	the	Christmas	party	for	the	slide	show.	The	
club	can	bring	it’s	own	dessert	but	restaurant	will	charge	us	a	$2.50	fee	per	person	to	cover	serving	and	dishes.	
Christmas	Party	is	confirmed	at	Dean’s	Place	on	December	11th.	Cheryl	asked	about	dietary	restrictions.	Tom	needs	
head	count	by	December	1st	for	the	restaurant	.	
VICE	PRESIDENT	REPORT-Izzy	reported	that	the	Halloween	Parade	the	club	participated	in	was	awesome.	
JUNIOR	AMBASSADOR	REPORT-Carson	reported	he	hasn’t	been	out	much	with	his	cars,	but	is	still	working	on	them.	
SECRETARY/TREASURER	REPORT-Minutes	of	the	October	meeting	were	voted	and	approved	as	read.	Cheryl	gave	
the	current	treasurer’s	report	and	announced	the	auction	from	the	picnic	was	a	success	and	helped	raise	the	club	
funds.	
NEWSLETTER/HISTORIAN	REPORT-	Terry	reported	that	there	were	3	Model	T’s,	1	Model	A,	1	Dodge	and	1	Fire	
truck	from	the	club	that	participated	in	the	Halloween	Parade.	The	2021	Historian	book	is	almost	complete.	Terry	has	
put	everything	he	has	done	on	a	flashdrive	and	it	is	in	the	safe	deposit	box.	There	are	some	new	books	to	borrow.	
Terry	will	send	out	group	email	regarding	the	party,	breakfasts,	etc.	as	there	is	no	December	newsletter.	Everyone	is	
invited	to	the	Sago’s	on	December	4th	after	the	breakfast	for	a	cookie	social.	
WEBMASTER	REPORT-Ron	would	still	like	photos	from	members	of	their	cars	for	the	website.	He	reported	the	
calendar	is	up	to	date.	He	says	there	are	new	concerns	to	protect	the	website,	that	Facebook	has	some	new	issues.	
MEMBERSHIP	REPORT-Margie	reported	the	club	has	about	67	paid	members	including	2	new	members	and	possibly	
2	more	new	ones	from	tonight.	It	was	proposed	the	officers	get	nametags.	Margie	will	get	together	with	Ron	on	this.	
Stanley	has	equipment	to	make	them.	Judy	requested	tags	be	made	for	all	members.	
TOUR	MASTER	REPORT-John	reported	that	the	picnic	went	from	being	a	possible	disaster	to	loads	of	fun.	The	venue	
for	the	Christmas	Party	will	be	Dean’s	Place	in	Henderson.	Breakfasts	will	be	as	follows:	Nov	13	Airport	Café	then	
Veterans	car	show	at	Town	Center	Lounge	II	(Cheyenne	&	Simmons),	Nov	20	The	Pass	(Old	El	Dorado	Casino),	Nov	27	
Black	Bear	(Las	Vegas	Blvd	&	Warm	Springs),	Dec	4	Aliante	Golf	Club,	then	Cookie	Social	at	the	Sago’s,	Dec	11	
Breakfast	at	Bros,	then	Christmas	Party	at	Deans,	Dec	18	Vickie’s	Diner,	Dec	25	Christmas-no	breakfast	and	Jan	1	meet	
at	Vickie’s	8am,	then	Annual	Strip	Tour.	
OLD	BUSINESS-Tours	for	the	new		year	will	be	discussed	at	the	January	meeting,	there	is	no	December	meeting.	
NEW	BUSINESS-There	will	be	a	Spring	Picnic	March	12,	2022,	held	together	with	the	Model	A	Club	at	Cornerstone	
Park.	The	park	rental	will	be	$161.00	and	Christian	Kolberg	of	Kolberg	Auctions	has	graciously	agreed	to	run	the	
auction.	April	9,	2022	will	be	the	Logandale	Festival.	The	club	will	set	up	cars	and	promote	the	club.	
NEXT	MEETING	DATE:		January	11,	2022	
	

50/50	Drawing	 amount	$81.00	 winner:	Clint	$40,	$41	to	club	
	

Meeting	Adjourned	at:	7:45pm	
	

Greetings	All	!!!!																																																												T’s	Shop	Talk	
	

The	Christmas	dinner	party	was	a	smashing	success	thanks	to	all	of	your	participation.	A	special	
thank	you	to	all	volunteers,	without	whom	it	would	not	have	been	a	success.	We	had	around	43	
members	show	up.	A	good	time	was	had	by	all.	The	white	elephant	gifting	was	a	huge	success	and	so	
much	fun.	It	will	be	bigger	and	better	next	year	for	sure,	looking	forward	to	it	already.	It	was	a	fast	
and	furious	year,	learning	all	the	ins	and	outs	and	everyone's	names	and	faces	was	a	great	and	fun	challenge.	Looking	
forward	to	adding	to	the	roster,	you	all	are	such	an	adventurous	and	fun	loving	group.	
On	the	home	front,	my	1915	Model	T	runabout	is	in	its	second	big	project	and	being	taken	apart.	I	would	like	to	thank	
Dave	Cuddie	for	helping	and	teaching	me	throughout	this	project.	Apparently	the	main	wood	carriage	pieces	were	
bowed	out	and	hanging	off	of	the	frame	with	nothing	attached!!	Glad	I	didn't	take	any	of	the	corners	too	fast	this	last	
year.	She's	already	sitting	up	nice	and	pretty	and	I	am	really	looking	forward	to	the	new	year	for	touring.	We	have	
some	great	plans	for	next	year.		
Looking	forward	to	seeing	you	at	the	Harold	Mann	New	Year's	Day	Parade	down	the	strip,	check	our	calendar	for	the	
meeting	place	and	times.	Here's	to	wishing	you	all	a	Very	Merry	Christmas	and	Happy	Holidays,	good	health	and	
seeing	you	soon	at	a	breakfast,	a	meeting	or	tour.	
	

“Choice	determines	the	outcome”	
	

Safe	travels,	
	

President	Tom	



	

2021	The	Year	In	Review	
	

		 		 	
	

Despite	a	pandemic,	we	had	breakfast	almost	every	Saturday!	
	

		 	
	

And	Then	There	Are	The	Powers	That	Be:	
	

		 	
	

President	Tom		 	 	 	 	 Vice-President	Izzy	



	

	
	

	 	
	

Logandale	“Unfair”	
	

	 	 	
	

	 	
	

Utah	Speedster	Run	
	



	

	

				 	
	

	
	

Utah	Canyon	Tour	
	

					 	
	

	
Cowboy	Cookout	



	

		 	
	

Everyone’s	Always	Up	For	Ice	Cream!	
	

	 	 	
	

And	Then	There’s	Another	“Damn”	Tour	!	
	

	 	
	

	
	

Or	a	Visit	To	The	Eureka	Palisade	



	

	
	

	 	 	
	

Taking	Care	Of	An	Old	Car	Is	No	Picnic,	But	You	Can	Go	To	One!	
	

	 	 	
	

We	Helped	Make	A	Little	Money	For	Charity	At	The	

“Discovery”	Children’s	Museum	

$350,000	

Not	Bad	For	One	Evening!	



	

		 	
	

		 	
	

We	Were	A	Hit	At	The	Cadence	“First	Annual”	Car	Show	

		 	
	

		 	
	

Off	To	The	Iron	Mountain	Halloween	Parade	
3	T’s,	an	A,	an	old	Dodge	and	a	Firetruck	
They	Couldn’t	Have	Done	It	Without	Us!	



	

		 		 	
There’s	Nothing	Like	Some	Good	Christmas	“Car”	Cookies	

		 	
	

	 	 	
	

Many	Thanks	To	Our	Friends	That	Kept	Us	Fed	
	

		 	
	

It’s	Not	Just	The	Love	Of	T’s	That	Keep	Us	Together!	



	

	 	 	 	 	
Christmas	at	Dean’s	Place	

		 	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	
	
	

	 	 	
	

	 	 	
	

	 	 	 	


